

June 18, 2012

Ms. Suzan Samandari Director Tuul Riverside Lodge Ulaanbaatar, Mongolia

Re: Thank you

Dear Ms. Samandari:

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for the kind support you extended to The Asia Foundation during our recent Board of Trustee's members visit to Mongolia.

Our office is extremely grateful for the thoughtful assistance and close collaboration you provided to our staff, both prior to and during the visit, which helped ensure an outstanding experience for our Board of Trustees, advisors and senior staff.

The Foundation remains very appreciative of the support of all our partners, whose expertise and experience sharing proved invaluable in making the Board's visit to Mongolia enjoyable, insightful and highly productive.

Our office has now received many glowing letters of appreciation from the Board of Trustees' visitors, and I would like to extend their sincere appreciation to you for helping make their experience such a positive one. As a result of this successful visit, Mongolia is firmly on the minds of all our Trustees.

Sincerely,

Meloney Č. Lindberg Country Representative